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SUMMARY OF CHAPTER MINUTES  (24-29 September)

Brother Maurice Berquet read a summary of Chapter Minutes for the week of 24th to 29th September, which was approved. Brother Jude Pieterse was in the chair. 

EDITORS FOR CHAPTER MESSAGE
Brothers composing the Chapter Message editorial team, which will synthesize the contributions of the five Commissions, are Fergus Garrett (English), Eduardo Navarro (Spanish), Jean Ronzon (French) and Afonso Murad (Portuguese).
OPEN FORUM ON RESTRUCTURING

Brother Seán Sammon presented the topic for this Open Forum which dealth with Restructuring. The XIXth General Chapter had recommended to to the Superior General and his Council to evaluate the viability of the Institute’s administrative units, and from there to take the opportune decisions (Animation and Governmentof the Institute, No. 6) in service of enhanced vitality. Restructuring had engaged the entire Institute in the search for new structures with which to face the future.

The Forum offered the opportunity of sharing the different ways in which the problem had been dealt with. Equally well, the difficulties of and hopes for its implementation.

Twenty-five Capitulants took the floor. Both lights and shadows were presented, as well as the insecurity, fears and resistances, the unanswered questions, joy, and satisfaction which had been elicited by the restructuring process. Equally manifest was the will to make restructuring viable, and to place it at the service of refounding.

During the course of this week, an information session will be held to be run by the new administrative units which have completed the restructuring process.

SUPERIOR GENERAL AND VICAR GENERAL TO BE ELECTED THE SAME DAY

A series of amendments, separately authored by four Brothers, to the election procedure for the Superior General and Vicar General, were proposed. These had been distributed to Capitulants for their study at the beginning of the day. 

In the fourth session of the day, the Brothers presenting those amendments were able to express the reasons in support of their proposals. The Assembly debated and voted each proposal. It also approved the overall document presented by the “Animation and Government” Commission with a new calendar, which programmes for the same day the election of the Superior General (in the morning) and the Vicar General (in the afternoon). 

The amendments referred to: 

a) the creation of a single list from which would be elected in succession the Superior General and the Vicar General, or a list for each one; 

b) the number of Brothers to be included on the list;  

c) the inclusion or otherwise of the number of nomination votes obtained by each Brother, on the list.

The result opted for was the creation of one single list, composed of 8 to 12 Brothers, placed in alphabetical order, and without mention of voting frequency. 

COMMISSION WORK 

The second and third sessions were totally devoted to Commission work. 

THERE IS A MAN ON THE CROSS

The Eucharist focussed its attention on the cry of the poor and of those who suffer above the noise of the world. A cross, full of symbols, was carried processionally by four Brothers while music accentuated the the drama of su much human suffering. The song “Hay un hombre en la cruz” (There is a Man on the Cross) opened the penitential rite in which Brothers expressed their sorrow for having neglected the poor. The Mass was concelebrated by Fathers Jan Hulshof and Joaquim Fernández, the new and the outgoing Superiors General respectively of the Society of Mary, and by Father Denis Green, chaplain to the Chapter. Brother Benito Arbués expressed his thanks to the three concelebrants at the end of the Mass

IN BRIEF
- The applause of the Assembly formally expressed its congratulation of Nigeria on its national day. Prayer was offered for the ovecoming of the current conflict between Christian and Muslim communities, and for Brother Joseph Udeaja, Provincial, who has lost several family members.

- The town of Kindo (Congo) has been attacked. The airport is located five kilometers from the Brothers’ residence. No definite news is available.

- Brother Seán Sammon recalled in a short moment of prayer initiating the first session, the figure of Saint Thérèse of the Child Jesus and the beginning of October, the Month of the Rosary.

